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Bill Type and Number:  Ordinance 2012-86
Introducer/Sponsor:  Council President at the Request of the Mayor

Date of Introduction:  February 14, 2012
Committee(s) of Reference:  RCDPHS
Date of Analysis:  February 16, 2012
Type of Action:  Ordinance Code Amendment
Bill Summary:  This bill amends Section 342.110, Ordinance Code, to establish a new category of Marine Specialty Contractor relative to contractors whose practice and scope of work involves all aspects of marine contracting.  Required workers’ compensation and general liability insurance is to be maintained, including the provisions of the Longshore and Harbor Workers’ Compensation Act.  It is made unlawful for a person to engage in the business of a Marine Contractor who does not hold a valid contractor certificate issued by the Construction Trades Qualifying Board (CTQB) in that category or in the category of a certified or registered general, building, or residential contractor.  The CTQB is permitted to establish a certificate of competency classification and certify persons in that classification; adopt rules, including the requirement for examination, proof of at least 4 years of practical experience, and payment of a fee; issue a certificate of competency upon an applicant’s passing with a grade of 75 or above both the trade examination and Contractor Administration Examination; and, issue a certificate of competency without examination provided it can be verified the individual has at least 4 years of experience in marine contracting as of June 30, 2012, with application for this grandfather provision to be made no later than that date.
Background Information:  Information from the CTQB states that there has been a Marine Specialty License requirement at the state level since 2007, but that there was little enforcement prior to late 2010.  The Florida Dept. of Business and Professional Regulation has begun to aggressively enforce the licensing requirements, and local marine contractors have been cited, potentially putting them out of business.
Policy Impact Area:  Construction Trades Regulations
Fiscal Impact:  Undetermined
Analyst:  Campbell
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